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Celebrating Our Member Successes

ZCD Members Include "Outstanding” Lawyer and
"Published" Investment Advisor

Zonta Club of Denver is very proud to have two
members in the spotlight this summer. Marian Lee,
senior director of legal talent for Brownstein Hyatt Farber
Schreck, and Pam Dumonceau, principal of Consistent
Values, a registered investment advisory firm, are
earning some well-deserved attention.

Marian was just recognized as an "Outstanding Legal
Professional" by Law Week Colorado, according to a
July 30 online summary. The article reports that Lee, a
litigator until 2007, manages mentorship, evaluation and
development for attorneys at her firm's 14 offices, along
with the occasional pro bono case. (See the full article at
http://bit.ly/1lwsoMK ) Congratulations, Marian, on all that
and being a great Zontian!

Pam has been working with people to firm up their
finances and retirement plans and writing about the
process for articles in the Denver Post under the
weekly "What's the Plan?" headline. Names and other
details are changed for confidentiality, of course, but the
situations are common, so the solutions can fit many
households in similar circumstances or experiencing
similar issues. (See a recent article at
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http://dpo.st/1LMeiyd) Thanks,
Pam, for sharing your expertise
with Denver as well as with Zonta.

Business Cards

Do you have your
Zonta business cards
yet? If not, contact
Julie Bradley to let

her know what
information you

want on them. She will
mail them to you or
bring them to a
meeting.

Please thank and patronize our 2015 Day of Film Sponsors!
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Treasurer's Report

ZCD 2015-16 Budget Approved
at August Meeting
By Gwen Fornia, Treasurer

At the August Club meeting, Zonta Club of
Denver members unanimously approved the
2015-16 budget as recommended by the Club
Board.

The budget includes increases to expenses for sending members to the upcoming
District Conference and International Conference.

Decreases to General expenses are found in the accounting area, where we had a
general audit done last year that will not be required again this year.

For more detailed information, see the full budget on the Club website in the Members
Only section.

Scholarship Winners

Jane M. Klausman Scholarship Winner Honored
at September Meeting

By Service Committee


http://dpo.st/1LMeiyd

Edit Maszlaver of Denver, Colorado is the recipient of the
2015 Zonta Club of Denver Jane M. Klausman Women in
Business Scholarship. In addition, we are proud to
announce that Edit was also the winner of the District 12
scholarship. Edit will attend the September Zonta meeting to
receive her award.

Edit was chosen as a Jane M. Klausman Women in
Business Scholarship recipient because of her outstanding
academic achievement. She intends to pursue a Master's
Degree in Professional Accountancy, emplasizing
international taxation from Metropolitan State University of
Denver and to then start working on a Certified Public
Accountant designation. Edit believes that businesses often need to expand globally to
stay competitive. She would like to be the person who can help companies grow their
businesses internationally.

Edit was born in Hungary and has a younger sister. Edit felt she had to grow up fast
when her father died when she was just 15. Edit's mother had a degree in accounting,
and from the start, she knew she wanted a college degree. At the time Edit was of the
age to start college, Hungary was just coming out of the socialistic era, and women
were often encouraged to stick to traditional jobs like hair styling. However, Edit
wanted to follow in her mother's footsteps in accounting.

Edit completed one year of college in Hungary, but then stopped going to school after
becoming pregnant and getting married. Edit's husband was an architect whose
dream was to come to the United States, so her family came here in 1997, where she
had a baby boy. They had another baby, a little girl, and decided to settle in Denver.

At first Edit was a stay at home mom, but then the marriage took a turn for the worse,
and she had to move out and find full time employment to support herself and her
children. She found a job as a bookkeeper and office manager. Because it was a
growing company, she found herself having to work 12 hour days. Edit was divorced in
2006 and became a single mom with 2 children.

In 2009 Edit decided to start again to work towards her goal of attaining her college
degree by enrolling at Metropolitan State University. She was one of our Metro
scholarship winners in 2011. She worked full-time during the 5 years it took to receive
her B.S. in Business Management and an International Business Certificate in May of
2014. Edit decided to continue her education and this December she will have earned
a Masters of Professional Accountancy degree.

Edit's 18-year-old son has just graduated from high school and is joining the Marines
this September. Edit's 17-year-old daughter is a senior in high school and wants to
eventually pursue a degree in International Relations.

Edit is now in the running for a JMK scholarship at the Zonta International level. She is
a very deserving winner, and we wish Edit the best.



Sign Up for District 12 Conference

D12 Conference in Boulder
Nurtures Networking and
New Skills

By Marcy O'Toole

District 12 Governor

You've seen the official Call to
the 2015 District 12
Conference, hosted
September 25 - 27 by the
Zonta Foothills Club of Boulder
County and the Zonta Club of
Boulder County. We'll meet at
the Millennium Harvest House
Hotel in Boulder, Colorado.

All District 12 Zontians are invited to attend and enjoy seeing long-time friends and
meeting new ones, knowing that we're all there with one purpose: to support each
other as we improve the status of women through our various projects. |look forward
to seeing a great number of you there!

The theme for this year's conference is "HERstory of Heroes." The theme will
highlight women's contributions throughout history through "her stories." It was
selected because we all have women we look up to (our heroes) throughout our lives.

In fact, your "hero" has probably changed, following your life stages, from your "favorite
teacher" when you were 10 years old, to an "impactful professor" in your 20s, to an
"instrumental boss" in your 30s or 40s as you are migrating through your career, to a
"smart, charismatic woman who might be your friend or colleague" later in life. And
perhaps the accomplishments of one particular "her-storical" figure have been
foundational for you throughout your life.

All have a demonstrated Conviction, Commitment and Courage. Think about your
"hero" and bring "HERstory" with you to the Conference.

See the District 12 website for the registration, the accommodation information, and
maps. The link is: http://www.123contactform.com/form-1483089/Zonta-District-12-
Conference-HERStory-Of-Heroes. We encourage everyone to register online.

Information on the agenda, learning sessions, voting topics and delegates/alternates
and proxies can be found on the District 12 website.

Look forward to these opportunities during the conference weekend.

Friday, 5 p.m. First Timer Orientation. If you haven't attended a District Conference
before, even if you're a long-time Zontian, this session is for YOU.

Friday, 6:30 p.m. Welcome Reception. End your stressful work week with a
rejuvenating welcome from your Zonta sisters in the Ballroom, featuring hors
d'oeuvres and a cash bar. Come enjoy Trivia, hosted by the Zonta Club of Douglas



County Trivia Gurus AND dress up as your Favorite Hero (and talk about HER Story.)

Saturday, 7 a.m. Walking the Zonta Walk. Early rising Zontians will start the day
with an invigorating walk along Boulder Creek path.

Saturday, 8 a.m. Delegate Instructions. An instructional meeting for delegates,
alternates and voting District 12 board members

Saturday, 9 a.m. Business Session. Eligible voting attendees will cast their ballots
on financial statements, the 2016-2018 Budget, a revised & updated District 12
Policies and Procedures manual, two proposed Zonta International Bylaw changes,
and for the 2016 - 2018 Slate of Officers.

Saturday, 3 p.m. Concurrent Workshops. Four workshops: "Membership: Bridging
Generational Differences," "The Club Board Reality Show," "Successful Grant Writing
for Zonta," and "Effective PR for Service and Advocacy." (Don't worry, you'll have a
chance to choose another when they repeat on Sunday at 10:30 a.m.)

Saturday, 6:45 p.m. Reception, Dinner, and Awards Ceremony. Club Zontians of
the Year will be recognized and awards will be given out for membership, service,
advocacy, travel, and first time attendees. Dress is cocktail attire.

Sunday, 7:45 a.m. Memorial Service. The day will begin with a memorial service to

honor our District's Zontians who have passed away over the past two years since the
last District Conference.

Sunday, 9 a.m. ZI Update. Attendees will enjoy brunch and hear about the latest in
Zonta International initiatives. One highlight will be a presentation about the Z Club of
Laramie High School, winner of the 2015 Zonta International Emma L. Conlon Award.
The conference will conclude at 12:30 p.m.

Please contact Michelle Médal at michellemedal@hotmail.com for questions regarding
this year's event.

If you haven't already, go to the website and sign up today. See you in Boulder.

‘ Please thank and patronize our 2015 Day of Film Sponsors!
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Zonta International

In case you missed it on the Zonta International website...
Update: Voices Against Violence

The World Association of Girl Guides and Girl Scouts (WAGGGS), in partnership with



UN Women and with the support of Zonta International, is working to prevent and
reduce gender discrimination and violence against women and girls through non-
formal education and youth leadership engagement.

The Voices against Violence curriculum teaches young people, ages 5-25, to
understand gender-based violence and its root causes, identify various forms of
violence prevalent globally and in their communities, and explore solutions. The
curriculum will be delivered by training 200 national trainers from as many as 30
countries at four regional workshops funded by Zonta International.

These trainers will then return to their home countries and train at least 3,000
additional youth leaders and educators. The program is expected to reach an
estimated 800,000 children and young people by the end of the project cycle in 2016.

Go to the Zonta International website to read more about the Voices against Violence
program in Indian and Zambia.

‘ Please thank and patronize our 2015 Day of Film Sponsors!
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September Meeting

Meeting Details

Date: Thursday, September 10
Time: 5:30 p.m.
Location: Hacienda Colorado

4100 E. Mexico

Advocacy Moment: Wendy Moraskie

Cost: Menu prices

To make sure we have enough tables and chairs, please contact Marian Lee by
Monday, Sept. 7 at MLee@bhfs.com to reserve space for yourself and your guests.

Program: Club members Alexis Newton and Sheila Davis will speak on the

United Nations' Commission on the Status of Women and how Zonta has actively
and productively participated in it since 1946. They will also discuss the actions and
results at CSW58 (2014) and CSW59 (2015).



Donation Item of the Month (bring to the Club meeting): women's panties size 7 and up
for The Haven.

Please thank and patronize our 2015 Day of Film Sponsors!
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ZCD's Traveling Lending Library

Don't forget to bring books for our suitcase library. If you've just finished a great book
and can't wait to share it with someone-- this is the place! Many books were taken at
the August meeting, so there is plenty of room to add more!

~Kathy
Committee Reports

Service Committee

The service committee met on August 24, 2015. We have 6-month
reports from three grantees and that they can be seen on the
website in the Members Only section.

Debbie reported that she met with Dan from Hands of the Carpenter
to plan and finalize our service activity with Hands. Debbie will have
a sign-up sheet at the September meeting.

The information is as follows:

What: Providing refreshments at the Single Moms and Widows Car Clinic
When: Saturday, September 26

Time: 8 -10 a.m.

Where: 1510 Kendall (close to Wadsworth and Colfax)

CJ met with Dianne from Second Chances. We are going to have a craft day with 8-
10 women on Tuesday, October 13 during the day. The craft project will be decorating
canvas bags. We will also serve refreshments. CJ will discuss it at the September
meeting.

Nancy met with Edit Maszlaver, our 2015 Jane M. Klausman winner. Edit will come to
our September meeting to receive her scholarship award.

Mary Lou met with Crissey from The Haven to schedule the Christmas party. It will be
on our regular Zonta meeting night, December 10. Mary Lou is going to check to see if
they are collecting items for Christmas gifts this year.

Olette organized a scrumptious Fried Chicken and Salad Extravaganza dinner for the
Delores House on August 16. Debbie, Nancy, Gwen, Olette, Judy Mc, Evie, Helen



and Penny and Joe provided all the food.
We were able to purchase the fried chicken
thanks to all the members who gave
generous cash donations. Thanks to
everyone!

The applications for the Service Grants are
due September 12. If you know of any
eligible non-profit organizations whose
goals align with Zonta's, please let them

know. 2 ,‘& v
The ifems of the Month for the September '
meeting are women's panties size 7 and up for The Haven.

The next Service Meeting will be on September 14, 2015 at Perkins at 6 p.m.

~ Nancy

Please thank and patronize our 2015 Day of Film Sponsors!
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Fund Raising Committee

The Fundraising Committee met August 18.

We are going to have a table at the District 12 meeting in Boulder to
sell Zonta jewelry, other jewelry Zontians might want to part with,
and nice fabric. Bring your contributions for the table to the
September Club meeting, or contact me to make other
arrangements.

Regarding the Day of Film, three of us are looking at the possibility (possibility, only) of
a new venue. The only reason for doing so is the lack of space for our brunch after the
film. We also agreed that we will have the event catered rather than cobbling it
together ourselves and wearing out several of us. And, Judy Mc has come up with a
possible candidate for corporate sponsorship. This was the result of Evie's addressing
us at the August meeting.

We still have pieces of the University Chapel in Nikki's garage. That will no longer be
there by May 31, 2016. We have several concrete ideas on dispersing the items.

In addition, Julie has prepared the dolls and dishes (that we did not sell or didn't want
to sell at the garage sale) for Ebay. They will be posted after further research by Julie.



Our next meetings are scheduled for Monday, September 14; Wednesday, November
4; and Wednesday, December 2. The November 4 date will be rescheduled at the
September 16 meeting.

~ Nikki

Zonta Day of Film
"I'NEED YOUR HELP!"

W e will hold our annual Zonta Day of Film event on March 12. This is our Eighth Year
and each year our attendance and interest increases. During our lovely picnic at Liz
Cameron's home, | talked to those in attendance about helping not only to sell tickets
but to help with sponsorships.

| know, | know and | can hear you now. "l dislike selling tickets and asking for
money"...| do too! However, this is a responsibility of membership in the Zonta Club of
Denver as our fund raiser proceeds go to support our very worthwhile projects to help
improve the status of women not only in the Denver Metro area but to Zonta
International as well.

With this in mind, | am asking your help in thinking of those people you have a
relationship with, such as your broker, insurance agent, nail technician, bank, etc., that
could donate to our fund raiser. You can forward these names and addresses to me
and | will prepare the letter that will include your name as well as Judy Allen, President
and Nikki Headlee, Chair of Fund Raising.

| will give the letter to you and you can hand deliver to that person/company. For
example, after our meeting in August, Judy Mc told me she would contact her
insurance agent to ask if she would provide a donation. | plan to ask my broker.

These are just examples - | am sure you can think of someone in your life that you
have a relationship with. Remember the worst that can happen is that they say no, but
maybe they will say yes!!!

See the attached information about sponsorship levels. Let me know if you'd like to
see a sample request letter. Again, all you have to do is give me the name and
address and | will prepare the letter for you. | hope to hear from you. Give me a call if
you have any questions - cell 303-746-4608 and email - jeashmore@comcast.net.

Yours in Zonta,
Evie
Fund Raising Committee
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Advocacy Committee

We had an impromptu meeting after the August club meeting to
discuss the details of funding Zonta Wings.

For those who don't know, or can't remember, what Zonta Wings is
here is the scoop.

Zonta Wings was a project started by the Zonta Club of the Pikes Peak Area in
connection with the Human Trafficking Task Force of Southern Colorado. (That Task
Force was started by past District 12 Governor Betty Edwards, a member of the Pikes
Peak club.) One gap in services to victims is that of transportation. Often a rescued
victim is in danger of being re-recruited through physical and/or emotional coercion if
she remains in the local community. But perhaps the victim has a cousin in New
Jersey willing to help her. Neither federal agencies (the FBI) nor local authorities
(human services, police) have funding available to move victims. Zonta Wings would
help to fill that gap by paying for emergency transportation. Zonta Wings funds could
be used to purchase a bus or plane ticket to get this victim from possible danger in
Colorado to family in New Jersey.

Last year, our club voted to allocate $500 from club service funds for the same
purpose, through the Colorado Network to End Human Trafficking (CoNEHT), a
statewide network of agencies dedicated to assisting victims of human trafficking.
Alexis Newton, a member of our committee, works with CONEHT, and thought the
best way to get our money to CoONEHT was through a prepaid credit card. We did
some research and found that King Soopers offers a prepaid card with minimal fees.
Mary Benoit and Alexis will be working together to get the card, activate it, and deliver it
to CoONEHT through Dr. A.J. Steele at the Laboratory to Combat Human Trafficking, a
member of CONEHT. We expect to receive reports about use of this money which we
will pass on to you.

We also hope that the Service Committee will allocate a similar amount to Zonta
Wings in this year's service budget and that club members will approve that allocation.

The Committee's next focus will be planning a project for the 16 Days of Activism
against Gender-Based Violence. The 16 Days campaign uses the sixteen days
between International Day for the Elimination of Violence Against Women (November
25) and International Human Rights Day (December 10) to reinforce that eliminating all
forms of violence against women is a human rights issue and that the act of
perpetrating violence against women is a human rights violation.

~ Judy Mc
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Membership Committee

The Membership Committee met on August 20th. Please welcome
our newest member, De Regan. De, who is sponsored by Alexis
Newton, has a great deal of nonprofit experience and has been
active in anti-trafficking activities and organizations.

Our club correspondence is being ably handled by Dorothy Swindt,
who is contacting members who miss meetings and guests who attend meetlngs
She also sends birthday and get well cards. If you know of a member who is ill or has
any other significant event, please let Dorothy know so she can reach out to them with
words of support.

GREETERS NEEDED -- Please let us know if you'd be willing to serve as the greeter
at any of our upcoming meetings. Please also keep in mind that we highly encourage
members to bring guests to our meetings whenever possible. There is no requirement
that the guest be a potential new member. We want to open the meetings so that all
who visit us can sing the praises of Zonta to their friends.

For both member recruitment and retention, the Membership Committee will schedule
a series of informal happy hours throughout the year. These will provide an opportunity
to socialize with other club members outside of meetings, introduce friends and
potential members to other club members, and otherwise get to know each other
better. The first will likely take place in early November. Stay tuned for details on dates,
times and locations.

The next membership meeting will be September 23rd at 5:30 p.m. at the Bent
Noodle, 3055 S. Parker Rd. in Aurora.
~ Marian

Please thank and patronize our 2015 Day of Film Sponsors!
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Public Relations
By Julie Bradley

Your Zonta Club of Denver PR committee is working on Communication Goals for the
club and would also like to invite you to bring your laptop to our meetings (during our
social hour) for help with Facebook or Meetup issues.

We now have 100% of our club with email accounts and hope that everyone is reading
their newsletter via email. If you have questions or comments, please don't hesitate to
let a member of the committee know. Feel free to submit interesting items related to
and supporting the Zonta mission to your PR committee for inclusion in the Smoke
Signal or to be shared in other ways.

Please see the "Did You Know" article below for an update on our Facebook Page
for Zonta Club of Denver where we let the community at large (and members of Zonta)
know what we are working on and interested in!

The next PR committee meeting is scheduled for 5:30 p.m. on November 4 at
Wendy's house.
~Julie

Did You Know???

Zonta Club of Denver has a 'Facebook' page on the internet that promotes our
meetings, gatherings, service projects and fundraisers as well as the social issues
that Zonta embraces? We would like to have every member who has access to the
internet to create a Facebook page and link to our Facebook page!

Here is the link to our facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/pages/Zonta-Club-
of-Denver/2778607423492057ref=aymt_homepage_panel

If you are not sure or can't use this link: search for Zonta Club of Denver (an
organization page)

Be sure if you haven't liked our page as yet - please like us! Currently we have 103
individuals in the Zonta community as well as the community at large that like our
page. [f you like the page then you can invite other friends to like our page as well!
Please join Facebook and like our page for the current issues of the day.

If you have problems, just let me know and | will be happy to help. Just bring your
laptop to a meeting, or if you have a desktop computer just send me an email and |

can help online.
~Julie

Minutes

Minutes - Zonta Meeting - August 13, 2015

President Judy A called the meeting to order at 6:20 p.m.



Introduction of Guests: Katy E, Clare P, Christian O
Advocacy Moment - Kathy H: MDAA military funding

President Judy A (reporting for Treasurer Gwen F): 2015/2016 budget presented and
approved by unanimous consent.

Carin P, Secretary - No report (July picnic in place of meeting)
Committee Reports:
Service, Nancy M

e Open Door Ministries Picnic in July was a success, great job to Penny B!

e Edit M, Jane M. Klausman winner will be attending General meeting in
September to speak briefly.

e Applications for Service Grants are due September 12. Information on Website

e Still need to do service opportunities with Hands of the Carpenter and Second
Chances.

e Christmas Dinner at The Haven is set. Will collect items for The Haven at
September Meeting (bras, underwear, coats, boots, shoes, all in larger sizes)

Ollette S, Dolores House
e This month's (August) meal is fried chicken.
Grantee: Second Chances

e Second Chances (a grantee) is great for picking up furniture from your house
that you no longer need. If you need furniture, check it out frequently-- the store
off South Broadway gets high-quality donations, sells them at great prices and
turns over inventory rapidly. While you're there, stop in to see the computer lab
that we helped launch.

Advocacy, Judy M

e Focusing on Zonta Wings. $500 is going to provide emergency transportation for
victims of human trafficking.

o Looking at 16 Days of Activism project of non-gender violence.

o Be sure to open the Smoke Signal and look for the link to the TED Talk by
Jimmy Carter about the reasons behind violence against women. Be
sure to listen to it.

Fundraising, Nikki H

e Looking for a new venue for Day of Film

¢ Pitch to sell tickets for film

¢ Pitch to find sponsors: give Evie A the name and address and she will send
letters

Membership, Marian L

e Searching for a February Venue for Grant Award Meeting
e Membership Committee met during week of 8/3 - 8/7



¢ Please keep bringing guests to meetings
e New member orientation will be 8/22.

Public Relations, Julie B

e Committee working to finish the communication plan.
o Will be working on film festival
e Smoke Signal article on using "Meet Up"

o Call to everyone to join Meet Up and Facebook pages. If you are unsure
how, PR committee will show you.

o Smoke Signal responsibility will rotate between Judy M, Julie B, and
Wendy M. Articles should be sent to all three of them.

Old Business: District Memorial Service

o District Conference is 9/25-9/27
e We are in charge of the Memorial Service and Judy A needs help. Asked for
volunteers and received several.

New Business:

e Election of Delegates for District Conference

o Typically the President and President Elect and need 2 alternates.
o Mary B will be an alternate.
o Birthday Roses were given to: Mary B, Kathy H, Julie B, and Helen M

50/50 Drawing: Cathy C won $27.
Adjournment: 7:25 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

for Carin Paupore

Please thank and patronize our 2015 Day of Film Sponsors!
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President's Message

Looking Forward to More Great Zonta Occasions

| want to thank Liz for hosting the club at her home every August for
the past several years. What a beautiful garden in which to have
our August business meeting. The rain held off, the food was great
and the conversation flowed as smoothly as the wine. Itis always a |
treat when we go to Liz's for this meeting. This is a perfect setting
to invite guests to and we had several visitors join us and a few who
showed an interest in joining our club. Thank you Liz, for your
gracious hospitality.

The program at the September meeting will be on the United Nations Commission on
the Status of Women. Sheila and Alexis attended the March meetings in New York
City. They will give us an overview of the critical subjects covered at these meetings
and how women from around the world come together to speak out against the
violence women still have to endure. This would be a great meeting to invite a guest
who is interested in international women's issues.

On October 14, ZI United Nations Committee Chairman Leslie Wright is coming to
town. She will talk to us about the UN's Sustainable Development Goals and their
meaning and impact for the United States. We will be working with the UN Association
of Denver and the World Trade Center. Zl has worked with the UN on many of the
international Service Projects we have supported. This will be an opportunity for our
club to help bring attention to the community about what is happening worldwide.
Please mark this date on your calendar and attend this worthwhile meeting-- and bring
a guest, of course.

~Judy Allen, President

‘ Please thank and patronize our 2015 Day of Film Sponsors!
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Calendar

Date

September 3

September 9

September 9

September 10

September 13

September 14

September 16

September 20

September 20

September 22

September 24

September 25-26

Event

Olette S's
birthday

Pam D's
birthday

Trustees'
meeting

Club meeting

Sheila D's
birthday

Senice
Committee
meeting

Fundraising
Committee
meeting

Delores Project

dinner

Mary Lou E's
birthday

Liz C's birthday

Board meeting

2015 District 12

Conference

Time

3:00 pm

5:30 pm

6:00 pm

5:30 pm

6:15 pm

5:30 pm

2 pm Friday to
12:30 pm
Sunday

Location

Sharkey, Howes & Javer
720 S Colorado

South Tower

Suite 600

Hacienda Colorado
4100 E. Mexico

Perkins
1995 S. Colorado

14 Beacon Hill Ln
Centennial

Delores House

Perkins
1995 S. Colorado

Harvest Millennium Hotel,
Boulder

Details

Contact
Olette for
details

"HERstory of
Heroes"
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